


The 1980 U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Easement Survey was sent to me by Shawn Welch after our last 
FACA Meeting when he sourced the document online while we spoke.  Supt. Nersesian stated in her letter, 
“We have not been able to identify any easements that exist on the property.”  This easement raises some 
questions relating to the hash marks which cover the ocean side of the property and not the river side 
where the house is located. The area without hash marks matches the 1974 Sandy Hook Deed transfer 
which gives part of this parcel to NJDOT. We would like to pursue clarification as soon as possible due to the 
imminent need of a roof repair.

NPS Recognition of building ownership states: “...there do seem to be discrepancies between some of the county 
and state’s information and that of NPS.” 
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UNAMIMOUS VOTE!
HIGHLANDS AND SEA BRIGHT TOWN COUNCILS, MARCH 2022

This is the proclamation & the resolution in the public records to  advocate for the preservation of SH 600.



Letters to NPS: U.S. Congressman Frank Pallone,Jr., State 
Sen. Declan O’Scanlon and State legislator, Sen. Vin Gopal 

asking NPS to preserve SH 600 

Sen. Vin Gopal states, “I am writing on behalf of the Sandlass Home of Sandy Hook to request that you work with the
advocates to find a resolution in bringing the Sandlass Home back to its former glory.
This home is a pivotal component of New Jersey’s historical makeup…”



REQUEST TO NPS

• We request a quick solution to the question of ownership in the 
1980 U.S. Army Corps of Engineers Easement Survey, and 
discrepancies in the county and state’s information due to the 
imminent threat of a roof collapse.

• As advocates, a petition last July which garnered over 1,800 
signatures to gain permission for this Airbnb concept at the 1893 
Sandlass House on Sandy Hook, was delivered to NPS. The 
community, the legislators and local town councils champion this 
endeavor to preserve the last remaining remnant of the 1888-
1963 Highland Beach Resort at Sandlass Beach. This history 
deserves a rightful place on the Sandy Hook peninsula. 


